
STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA, COUNTY OF UPSHUR, CITY OF BUCKHANNON, TO WIT:  
 

A special meeting of the Buckhannon Water Board was held on Thursday, September 14, 2023, at 6:00 p.m., in 
Council Chambers at City Hall. The following were in attendance (GTM is attendance by GoToMeeting):  
 
Robbie Skinner     Mayor      Present 
Randy Sanders     City Recorder     Present  
Dave McCauley     Board Member     Present  
David Thomas     Board Member     Absent 
Don Nestor     Board Member     Present 
Erasmo Rizo     Board Member     Present  
Jay Hollen     City Engineer     Present - GTM 
Jerry Arnold     Director of Public Works    Absent 
Amberle Jenkins    Assistant Recorder/Director of Finance  Present  
 
Guests: BFD Chief J.B. Kimble; Linzy Wilson, Elkins Road Public Service District; Terry Gould, Hodgesville 
Public Service; Brian Elmore, Mt. Hope Public Service District; Kelly Arnold, Adrian Public Service District.  
   

City of Buckhannon Water Board – at City Hall in Council Chambers 
Special Meeting Agenda for 6:00 pm, Thursday, September 14, 2023 

 
          A.     Call to Order 

                      A.1 Moment of Silence  
         A.2 Pledge to the Flag of the United States of America 

 
B.     Recognized Guests 
         B.1  Public Service Districts 
 
C.     Presentation-Fire Hydrants 
                
D.     Adjournment 
 
Posted 09/08/2023            
 
A. Call to Order- The meeting was called to order by Mayor Robbie Skinner who led those in 
attendance in a Moment of Silence and the Pledge to the Flag of the United States of America. 
 
B. Recognized Guests:  
B.1 Public Service Districts – Mayor Skinner welcomed all of the attendees and asked that they 
introduce themselves. 
 
C. Presentation-Fire Hydrants – Mayor Skinner introduced BFD Chief J.B. Kimble who presented 
and overview of the BFD First Due area and of fire hydrants and how there are colored coded to 
indicate the water flow capabilities.  The Chief provided information on how the ISO ratings are 
calculated and the effect that has on the resident’s homeowners insurance and how fire 
departments can better plan the approach to fighting a fire in that area.  The Chief asked that the 
fire departments be included in the planning of any new developments that take place in the 
various P.S.D. areas so that a discussion on necessary water supplies for hydrants can be reviewed.    
A Q&A took place with Chief Kimble and the P.S.D. representatives. 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
Mayor Skinner opened the floor for a general discussion on current projects and improvements 
within the P.S.D. areas. 
 
Board members expressed their appreciation for the attendance of the P.S.D. representatives and 
for the open discussions these meetings generate. 
 
Mayor Skinner notified the attendees that we are probably within a year of initiating a rate increase 
study due to the City’s Cast Iron and AC 4” water mains that need replaced in the near future.  Amby 
Jenkins added that we are waiting for a commissioned evaluation on the condition and/or life 
expectancy of the current water plant that will be considered when preparing for a rate study.  
Terry Gould noted that it is a good idea to seek appropriate funding through appropriate rates to 
pay for necessary repairs and upgrades.  The Mayor also reported on the damaged intake pump 
that was due to bad intake from a recent coal spill into the river. 
 
The Mayor thanked all that attend this special meeting.         
 
I.  Adjournment 

 
At 6:51 PM, a motion to adjoin was made by McCauley. 
 
 
Mayor Robert N. Skinner III                          _______________________________ 
 
City Recorder Randall H. Sanders                ________________________________ 


